September 14, 2021

Board Meeting September 13, 2021


SPRING ARBOR TOWNSHIP
BOARD MEETING
SEPTEMBER 13, 2021
The regular meeting of the Spring Arbor Township Board was held on Monday, September 13 2021 at 6:00 p.m., with the following members present: Supervisor Dave Herlein, Clerk Julia Stonestreet, Treasurer Colleen Gibbs, Trustees Michael Archer, James Buck, Troy Ganton and Josh Walz.  Absent:  none. The Supervisor led the Pledge of Allegiance.  
Public Comment:  Opened at 6:02 Suzanne Woolworth of Matthews Road would be very interested in the park committee to look into a path in the parks for people with accessibility issues to get to the various soccer/ball fields.  She also would like to know that the Fire Department is being proactive to recruit and increase the numbers of volunteer fire fighters for the Township.  Closed at 6.05
Reports:  Police Chief Howard Noppe reported that the Police Department completed mandatory firearms qualifications and is upgrading in car computers.  Fire Chief Tim McEldowney reported that total runs were a total of 756 which was the number of runs in November 2020.  He has two firefighters in the Medical First Responders class.  He also reported that we have two new firefighters but we are losing three due to moving out of the township. He asked again to have us all recruit more firemen.  County Commissioner Earl Poleski reported that the County has found a new equalization director; will be approving the 2022 Budget; is having meetings for open comment time on AARP money; will be putting $38,000 into new playground equipment at Lime Lake  and $40,000 for crack repairs on the  Falling Waters Trail.  
Expenditures:  Motion was made by Buck and seconded by Archer to approve the disbursements for the month of August 2021 totaling $783,475.62.  Roll Call: 7 yes. Approved.  Motion was made by Walz and seconded by Stonestreet to approve the payment of monthly invoices totaling $120788.68. Roll Call: 7 yes.  Approved.
Minutes:   Motion was made by Ganton and seconded by Walz to approve the Regular Board minutes of August 9, 2021 with corrections.  Approved.  
Consent Agenda:   Motion was made by Ganton and seconded by Walz to accept the following items under the consent agenda, the General Ledger report of revenues and expenditures for August 31, 2021; the Public Safety Report for August, 2021 and the Cash Summary as of August 31, 2021.  Approved. 
SUPERVISOR REPORT:   
NEW BUSINESS:  
 Federal Procurement Conflict of Interest Policy:   The State has asked Townships to approve the Federal Procurement Conflict of Interest Policy in anticipation of the disbursement of the American Rescue Plan Act monies.  A motion was made by Ganton and seconded by Archer to approve the policy.  Roll Call: 7 yes. Approved.
Approval of Liability Insurance Bind Request: A motion was made by Ganton and seconded by Walz to approve the expenditure of $28,471.25 for Liability insurance and Bind request.  Roll Call: 7 yes.  Approved.
Sunrise Assessing Services:  After discussion of the Contract for professional Assessing services a motion was made by Ganton and seconded by Walz to accept the contract.  Roll Call:  7 yes.  Approved.

Sale of the Senior Center, 122 Star Road:  Jason Vasaris, one of the members of the sale committee, reported on the sale agreement between the Jackson County Library and the Township for the sale of the building at 122 Star to the Library. It was agreed upon by general consent to allow the board to take the time to study the contract over the next week and call a special meeting on September 20, 2021 to move on the final decision.
Correspondence: A letter for the board from Larry Mager regarding his concerns for election integrity was distributed.
Public and Board Comment:   Comments were made by Al Sorenson of Horton Road regarding election.  Alice Hatcher of E. Court regarding elections.  Larry Mager regarding his letter and elections.  Colleen Gibbs mentioned that Tuesday was the last day to pay the Summer 2021 Taxes without penalty.
ADJOURNMENT:  Meeting was adjourned at 7:40 p.m.
Julia Stonestreet, Township Clerk
Approved at the October 11, 2021 regular board meeting
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